Appendix K-2 Report of Reddick Administrative Commission

January 28, 2021

To: Presbytery of St Augustine
From: Ana L. Lugo, Chair, Reddick Administrative Commission (RAC)
Re: Progress Report

The RAC has met three more times since our last report to the Presbytery. The following
tasks have been completed/accomplished:

e RAC met on October 1%, 2020, November 11", 2020 and January 27", 2021.

e Met on October 1st, via ZOOM, with First PC Reddick members where we
prayed, listened, asked questions, asked for suggestions, and expressed
gratitude for all the years of faithful ministry and service to the Reddick
community.

e Asked members if they wanted to transfer their membership. All but one wish to
be placed on a Presbytery temporary list.

e Assumed “original jurisdiction.” We are now acting as the session.

e Made a preliminary, but by no means complete, inventory of “personal
property” on the premises.

e RAC members Rhonda Link-Cummings, Jeffrey Welch and | spent the afternoon
of October 25% at the property where we opened the door and welcomed
members to take possession of furniture/furnishings of value to them. Members
came, as well as family relations of founding members. After the members,
friends and staff from Montgomery Conference Center and Silver Springs Shores
Thrift Store were given the opportunity of removing furniture, furnishing and
appliances.

e The sanctuary building has been examined by a Florida-registered engineer.

We are awaiting a report from real estate agent Scott Hutchinson about the value of the
property. | have been approached by Historic Preservation Consultant Laura Lee Corbett of
Tallahassee interested in exploring the possibility of having the sanctuary structure nominated
to the Florida Trust for Historic Preservation’s 11. We are not ready to make any kind of
recommendation regarding the ultimate fate of the structures nor the viability of the possible
sale of the property. The engineer’s findings regarding the viability of the structure will be taken
into account by the RAC and the Trustees in making decisions about the property.

In service and in gratitude,





